MINUTES OF THE 52nd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held in S.Y.C. Dining Room  on Tuesday August 7th 2018 at 6.45 p.m.

Committee members present :-  Chairman Andrew Reed (Y167),   Graham Pike (Y154),  

 Andy Savell (Y140 & Y187),   John Smithers (Y19),  Andrew Stirling (Y74),

 John Donovan (Hon Measurer),  Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Geof Gilson (Y170),  John Rowland (Y180),  Alec and Kath Stone,  Jock Lennox (Y106),  Spud Rowsell (Y184) and Barney and Juanita Greenhill (Y138)

The Chairman Andrew Reed welcomed everyone to the meeting and welcomed members who had joined the Association this year :- Stephen Scholefield (Y169),  David Gurney (Y60), William  and Nancy Dickinson (Y117),  Nigel Dawbarn (Y61), Mark Waterhouse,  Belinda Jayne,  Annie Fulford Smith,  and Simon Dawes

The Minutes of the 2017 A.G.M. were adopted.  Proposer :- David Greening (Y177), seconded by David Fitzsimmons 

Matters Arising
As a result of comments by Mark Jephcott (Y148) during the 2017 A.G.M. David Greening had requested that the Committee address the matter of fleeting. The Committee did discuss this at more than great length and canvassed opinion - especially on the  potential re-establishment of a Green fleet.

The Committee concluded that no changes were needed to the current fleeting arrangement but that if a 

sufficiently large group of current Red fleet sailors wished to form a Green fleet then that should be arranged with S.Y.C.
Adoption of Accounts 2017/2018 

 Jonathan Britton (Y173) questioned the negative entry for “dinner sparkling wine”.  The secretary explained that there had been an oversupply and the subsequent refund had been returned to the account.

 Proposer :- Jonathan Britton, seconded by Kevin Anderson (Y93)

Chairman’s Address
The Chairman thanked the Committee  for all their input over the year and thanked Andrew Stirling and Nick Walker for producing the excellent class magazine.  He thanked those who provided copy and photographs – the magazine gets better every year.

The website has been updated and improved – again thanks to Andrew for a Stirling Job !!

The weighing regime has settled into a routine now with boats being re-weighed every 5 years. A buddy form system is in place and the Committee may carry out random on-the-water checks. He warned that non-compliance would lead to negation of results.

He congratulated all race winners since last Regatta week.  The quality of sailing throughout the fleets has greatly improved. He thanked John Smithers for organising the Training weekend and those who took part either as instructors or students.

The Yawl fleet has tried to encourage participation by cadets in Yawl sailing and many  S.Y.C.cadets had an enjoyable sail in Yawls competing for the David Jayne memorial trophy.

We have had some good social events – a dinner in the Wardroom, a curry at the Oriental Club in London hosted by Stephen Galvin (Y99), a  New Year Treasure Hunt and a black tie dinner at Buckland tout Saints.  All very successful from the kind comments  he and Penny received.

There have been no out-of-Salcombe sailing events planned for this year or early next year. Enthusiastic volunteers to organise such events would be most welcome. There is a plan being formulated for an event  in Autumn 2019 – details will be released later this year.

The Committee has considered more sailing based social events – rallies, sailing expeditions, picnics etc but these are all weather dependent and require a spur of the moment WhatsApp group if anyone has the inclination to arrange this.

We are considering attending the Dinghy Show again next year in partnership with the Yacht Club but we feel we need to display a Salcombe Yawl. Details have yet to be finalised.

We continue to have a good working relationship with the new Harbour Master and his staff.  He is happy to support the Yawls and listen to any queries.  He considers good communication is the key to keeping on good terms, so please ask rather than presume or take liberties. They are more flexible than you think and if they can help,they will. As a group, if we can help them, they will help us.

As for the Yacht Club we now have Andrew Savell as the new Rear Commodore Sailing for one year so we have an inside track. We must thank him for all his hard work in this role.

The next Open Meeting will be held on September 15th/16th. The Chairman encouraged everyone to support this event when the harbour is less congested.

The Chairman thanked the Secretary for her hard work over the year and presented her with a gift.

Finally he thanked everyone for being so supportive. We get good turnout for all events and long may that continue. 
Election of Committee.
John Smithers retired from the Committee after serving 4 years. The Chairman thanked him for all his hard work.

Michael Knowles (Y15) was invited to join the Committee.

Proposer :- Andrew Reed  seconded by Will Henderson (Y183)

Re-election of Allyson Lofts as Hon Secretary.  Proposer :- Andrew Reed seconded by Dan Bridger (Y159)

Re-election of John Donovan as Hon Measurer. Proposer :- Pete Hughes (Y19), seconded by Will Henderson 

 All votes unanimous.

 A.O.B  

Andrew Stirling reported that participation in Saturday sailing had been good with 9 or 10 boats taking part in the mini series which is a good improvement.

Andrew Savell said that we have booked a Dinghy Show space. Three years ago Y187 was displayed on the stand and it was thought that this time a classic Yawl should feature. This Yawl would need to be in very good condition with a reliable trailer. Volunteers were invited.

Richard Fulford -Smith (Y179) volunteered to donate Yawl 1 to S.Y.O.A. and to pay for its restoration.

The Chairman thanked Richard for his generous offer and said that the Committee would consider it.

Karen Whitehouse (Y171) thanked the many who had helped in the boatpark when their trolley collapsed.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.10p.m.

